
 

 

Colorado Family Church: Spring Refresh On May 17 
 
Michael and Adonia Hentrich 
April 30, 2025 
 

     

Dear family, 
 
The 10th annual Spring Refresh is right around the corner. We hope you can 
make it! As in past years, we'll go from 9am til around 3pm, and you are 
welcome to come and go anytime during that period. We will have projects 
going on throughout the day, although we will be focused on getting the 
majority of them done in the morning. Hopefully we will be blessed with 
good weather! We will start serving lunch around noon. 
 
As always, we have reserved huge, fun bouncy houses for the kiddos, so 
make sure to remember sunscreen, swimming suits, and towels. 
 
We will have our clothing swap as usual, so please bring your gently used 
items to the church before the Spring Refresh. In the past, people have 
brought clothes in the middle of the day at the event and it is hard to give 
them away at that point. You can drop them off in the office and please 
sort clothes in different bags based on gender and size (and please label 
the bags). 
 
This year we will be mostly focused on landscaping and will need a lot of 
help outdoors. We will be moving pavers around, relocating the skylift, 
fixing the big gap in the cement sidewalk in front of the building, and 
tilling, leveling, and seeding all the yard area in front of the church, YAMI 
house, and 4plex. If you have any of the following to lend to us, it would be 
a big help. 

• Lawn leveling Rake (s) 

• Electric or Gas Tiller (s) 

• Seed spreader (other types of spreaders would probably work too) 

• Wheelbarrel 

If you have any of these items and would be willing to let us use them for 
the day, please let us know ahead of time. We can always rent or buy if 
needed, but it is preferrable to save the money if possible.  
 
If you'd like to volunteer to grill burgers and brats, please let us know.  
 



 

 

 

Please consider which project you might be able to help with. Also, feel free 
to invite friends, and we look forward to seeing you soon.  
 
Sincerely, 
Pastors Mike & Adonia 
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